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Oberstar Announces Legislation to Expand Clean Water Act – This item is extracted from a recent Forest Landowners Association (FLA) weekly update. 
On April 21, Transportation and Infrastructure Chairman James Oberstar (D-MN) announced legislation to dramatically increase the scope of the Clean Water Act, bringing nearly every body of water – from irrigation canals and small ponds to seasonal mud-puddles – under the unlimited jurisdiction of the federal government. As FLA previously reported, the legislation’s removal of the word “navigable” from the current definition of the Clean Water Act would effectively allow all waters of the United States to be subject to new and sweeping federal regulations and permitting. 
 
The Ranking Member of the Transportation and Infrastructure Committee, John L. Mica (R-FL), and the Ranking Member of the Water Resources and Environment Subcommittee, John Boozman (R-AR), released statements upon introduction of the legislation: “The Clean Water Act has successfully improved the quality of the nation’s waters, and we must ensure that the Act continues to work effectively. However, providing limitless federal jurisdiction over every water is not the answer,” Mica said.  “Under this bill, existing state, local and private rights will be superseded by the vast authority of federal regulators,” said Boozman.

404 Permitting of Forest Roads – John Greis, U.S. Forest Service, and the Water Committee of the Southern Group of State Foresters are developing a “user’s guide” to help practitioners more easily interpret federal guidance concerning the need for Section 404 permits on forest roads. Recent court cases have resulted in increased scrutiny by EPA and the Corps of Engineers on how roads in forest areas are actually to be used to determine whether a 404 permit is required or not. Roads for the primary purpose of timber management and silviculture are exempt from the permitting requirement, and incidental use of such roads for other purposes is to be expected. However, roads constructed for the primary purpose of cabin access, recreation or non-forestry purposes, even though on forest land, require a permit. The guide is in final draft form. Once approved by the Southern Group it will be available for distribution. 
Biomass and Wood Energy – The USDA Farm Services Agency is considering public comments on their proposed rules for the Biomass Crop Assistance Program (BCAP) after the April 9 deadline. BCAP funding is currently on hold because the original allocation was spent much more quickly than expected. 
Cedar Initiative – State Representative Richard Morrissette’s HB 2686 (the “Eastern Red Cedar Initiative Act”) is back in the Senate’s Natural Resources Committee, even though some version passed both houses earlier almost unanimously. It includes a variety of activities intended to stimulate the harvesting and use of redcedar in Oklahoma. One provision designed initially to require state agencies to favor cedar when purchasing a wood product has been amended to favor Oklahoma-grown and manufactured wood products instead.
BMP Compliance Monitoring – We processed the data from our latest round of BMP monitoring. Darryl checked 100 sites from late 2007 to early 2010 and evaluated more than 2,200 BMP opportunities. The overall compliance rate for this sample was 92.1%, a slight increase from the 91.6% rate from 2004-2006.
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